

Ysgol Gynradd Gatholig St Anthony St Anthony's Catholic Primary School

Newyddlen Tymor y Gwanwyn- Mai 17 2024 Newsletter - Spring Term - 17th May 2024 samail@hwbcymru.net



NEW Website address: - www.stanthonyscatholic.co.uk

ATTEND AND ACHIEVE! - Whole school attendance for this week is: 82.5% Please remember to phone school when your child is off to let us know or it will be recorded as an unauthorised absence. Our school target is 96%.



DATES FOR THE DIARY

<u>Sports Day</u> Friday 21st June - weather permitting. (Reserve date - Wednesday 26th June)

Mrs Mac's class - 9.45 to 10.15am and all juniors from 10.30am to 11.30am.

<u>Leavers photo</u>. The Evening Leader will be in school on Tuesday 4^{th} June to take a picture of the year 6 leavers.

NURSERY - We will be having two moving up sessions for our nursery pupils and on these days, they are invited to stay for dinner and be collected at 1pm.

The dinners will be free of charge. Wednesday 12th June and Friday 5th July.

FOOTBALL AT WOOD MEMORIAL TODAY



Exciting mini football tournament taking place this afternoon at Wood Memorial. We have mixed teams from year 1 and 2 and also years 3 and 4 taking part against Woody and Saltney Ferry.

<u>READING FOR PLEASURE -</u> Next week is reading for pleasure week. We are inviting the children to bring their favourite books from home to share, and talk about with others in school. We will be taking part in live interactive sessions online, listening to authors speak about where they get their ideas for writing and what inspires them.



<u>GLAN LLYN NEXT WEEK</u> - Children will be leaving school next Wednesday for their 3-day residential trip. We hope they have a fantastic time.

EARLY ENTITLEMENT - We can take children the term after their third birthday into nursery for four days a week, 9.00 - 11.30. Therefore, if your child has already turned 3 they may be able to attend straight away.

Please phone the school office for more information.

<u>OUTSTANDING PAYMENTS</u> - There are lots of outstanding Foundation Phase snack payments. Can parents please check their school gateway accounts or phone the school office if you are unsure.

We also have a lot of outstanding balances on various other items. We do our best to provide different extra-curricular experiences for our pupils. Applying for free trips and also cover costs where we can. The payments we ask for are often a contribution towards the cost of coaches as they can be expensive but we do not want our pupils to miss out. This is where we require your help. Please check your school gateway accounts and make the necessary payments.

<u>SWIMMING</u> - There will be <u>no swimming</u> next week for Mrs Drews class because of the Glan Llyn residential trip. The children will re-commence after half term.

POLITE REMINDERS

- Breakfast club starts at 7.50am and is charged at £1 Per pupil until 8.20, then from 8.20am until 8.40am breakfast club is free. (8.40am is last entry into breakfast club.)
- **Bicycles** For safety reasons bicycles must not be ridden until you are off the playground and school path.
- Mobile phones We understand that some children in the older year groups like to bring their phones to school with them especially if they are walking to and from school independently. We ask that the phones are handed in to the school office for safe keeping during the school day. Some pupils have been keeping them in their bags. We will not accept any responsibility of lost/stolen or damaged phones.

With Half term approaching (Week commencing 27th May) you may wish to find activities in your area. Aura leisure and libraries have asked us to share this information with you. You can also find it on the school website under the community information tab.

